MADANI SCHOOLS FEDERATION

Honesty | Excellence | Accountability | Respect | Teamwork

7th October 2024 | 3 Rabi'ul Akhir 1446AH

Assalamu 'Alaikum Wr Wbr (May His Peace, Mercy and Blessings be Upon You)

Dear Parent/ Carer,

Open Evening Thursday 17th October 2024 | 4pm-6pm

On Thursday 17th October, Madani Schools will have our annual Open Evening.

The information shared during Open Evening is intended to provide prospective students the opportunity to see the curriculum on offer at both Madani Boys and Madani Girls Schools, should they choose to join us next year. Although the school is actively inviting parents of year 5 & 6 students, if you would like to join us to gain a general understanding of your child's academic and pastoral experience during this school year, then you are more than welcome to attend.

In order for staff to prepare for Open Evening, **Madani Schools Federation will close to students at 12.30pm** and there will be a phased dismissal from 12:20pm. Lunch will not be served and therefore Madani Girls schools will follow the timetable for periods 1-3 on Thursday, and then will go into period 4 at 11:40-12:20pm instead of taking their lunch break.

Students in receipt of Free School Meals will have the option to collect their free school meal entitlement at break time. Please note that students will need to pray their Zuhr salaah at home.

There are some students who will be supporting the event, and they will have received a separate letter confirming these arrangements.

Teachers will set tasks for all students to complete as they will miss period 5; for Key Stage 3 students, teachers will set tasks using the Knowledge Organisers, which can be found on the school websites for each school under the section 'For Students'. Key Stage 4 students will also be set appropriate tasks for any subject they miss during period 5. In line with school messages to students this week, students should take period 5 as learning time at home and should not be present in public places during school hours unless there is reasonable justification for this.

If you require any support or have any queries, please do not hesitate to visit our website or to contact Student Services:

http://www.madani.leicester.sch.uk/ 0116 249 8080 studentservices@madani.leicester.sch.uk

Kind regards,

Chaitan Rajania
Teacher of MFL / Senior Leader / Educational Excellence | Noor Inayat Khan

























